TOWN OF MEDWAY

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE

155 Village Street, 

Medway, MA 02053

MINUTES

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE
MEDWAY

Meeting on January 15, 2008

Present: Bruce Hamblin, Pat Mchallam, Glenn Murphy, Dawn Rice-Norton, John Schroeder, Jim Wickis
The meeting began at 7:05pm. 
Comments from the public. David Hoag gave an overview of the work of the previous Open Space Committee.

Several positions on the Committee were approved. 

Chairman.  A motion was made by Jim Wickis and seconded by Glenn Murphy that John Schroeder serve as Chairman. This was approved by all the members present.

Vice-Chairman. A motion was made by Glenn Murphy and seconded by Dawn Rice-Norton that Bruce Hamblin serve as Vice-Chairman. This was approved by all the members present. 

Clerk. A motion was made by Dawn Rice-Norton and seconded by Glenn Murphy that Jim Wickis serve as Clerk. This was approved by all members present. 

Representative to Community Preservation Committee. A motion was made by Dawn Rice-Norton and seconded by Bruce Hamblin that the Chairman, John Schroeder, serve as the representative of the Open Space Committee to the Community Preservation Committee. This was approved by all members present.

There was discussion of the major tasks of the Committee that could be delegated to a subset of members. Except for the Open Space Plan, all the tasks were deferred to the next meeting when the elements of each task could be detailed. 
Open Space and Recreation Plan. The need for a new Plan is essential for organizing the efforts of the Committee, for interacting with other agencies (government((town, state, federal)) and with NGOs), and for describing the goals of the Committee to town residents. Because this Plan needs to be developed as soon as possible, the Chairman will investigate the possibility of hiring a consultant from PGG Associates, which developed such a plan in 2004. In conjunction with this, the Vice-Chairman will contact the Department of Conservation and Recreation for updates of requirements for such a plan. 
Other discussion:

The Open Meeting Law. Glenn Murphy will present a summary of this law at the next meeting. 

Budget request, for office supplies and services, for $500.00 has been submitted to Susy Affleck-Childs.

Open Space Committee Logo. The need for such a logo was discussed and will be developed at a later meeting.

Property acquisition possibility. An open space of approximately 15 acres has recently become available. It is adjacent to Briggs Farm and to Chicken Brook. Discussions with the owner, Board of Selectmen, and the Community Preservation Committee have been ongoing. A proposal for purchase of the property using CPC funds will be presented at the Special Town Meeting on January 28, 2008. 

Agenda for the next Committee meeting includes assignment of major functions of the Committee to members, a review of the previous Open Space Plan, further discussion of the Open Meeting Law, and criteria for ‘open space.’
A motion was made by the Chairman and seconded by Bruce Hamblin to adjourn the meeting at 9:12pm. 

Submitted by Jim Wickis, Clerk
